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We are now at the end of Week 2, and the school is very settled. The Covid 19 
cleaning procedures are still in place but we can’t hold assemblies with parents 
present; or allow parents into classrooms while the students are present. I 
guess that we just have to continue to be very sensible so that we don’t end up 
like Victoria.  
Brabham Primary School. We are delighted to have the administration team 
from Brabham operating out of our office. Many of our parents have dropped 
in to their office to meet with Mrs Blackmore (principal); Mrs Nelson and Mr 
Chiappalone (deputies). Also these very approachable administrators will be 
talking to our students about school rules and desirable playground equipment.  
Athletics. We have changed our sport day to Week 7 (Thursday 3rd of 
September) this term because third term fits in better with the other schools in 
Ellenbrook. Don’t forget, we have a rule that children will not be embarrassed 
by having to take part in an event that will cause them distress.  
Parking. Our school has more parking areas than most schools in this state. It is 
distressing when some of our good neighbours complain that parents park on 
their lawns or block their driveways. Please be considerate of other people’s 
property. Also, please do not park across our back driveway because we have 
to keep this open for emergency vehicles.  
Automatic responses. In the next week we will post you (online) a set of 
automatic responses (at Year levels) that we think our students will use for 
their rest of their lives. Multiplication tables are obvious, but days of the 
months, capital cities and a few poems are in the list. Automatic responses 
were looked down on by some educators but these skills are like the first stages 
of learning to drive. The skills enable our students to get on with higher levels 
of learning. 
Arrival time in mornings. Please remember that we want all of our students to 
attend school every day (unless sick). No teacher will ever say anything to any 
student about being late, and just send the child straight to the class. There is 
no need to report to the office at this school. 
 
Self-fulfilling prophecies for teachers. Our new article is worth reading- 
https://www.educationtoday.com.au/news-detail/How-teachers-4986 

 

Best wishes, Neil 

 

Important Dates 
2020 

 
School Photos 1st and 2nd 

September 2020 
 

Sports Carnival Thursday 3rd 
September 2020 

 
Jumps Monday 31st August 

2020 
 

Interschool Carnival Friday 
18th September 

 
 

Term 3 
21st July – 25th September 

 
Term 4 

13th Oct – 17th Dec 

Dr Neil MacNeill, PhD, EdD, FACEL 

 

Full newsletter: 
http://www.ellenbrookps.wa.edu.au/ 
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Merit Certificates Winners 

 
Makayla Vicary Y10 
 

 
DEPUTIES’ UPDATE 

 
Kindergarten Program: We have now closed our Kindergarten enrolments for 2021.  
Please note: Applications for Enrolment are not to be confused with Enrolments. All 
applicants will be contacted shortly advising if their application has been successful and 
invited to complete and return enrolment forms. 
 
Pre-Primary 2021 – Parents are reminded that they will need to re-enrol students 
eligible to attend Pre Primary at Ellenbrook Primary School in 2021.  Thank you to those 
parents who have already done this. 
 
School Contributions Voluntary – In 2020 parents and carers of students attending 
Ellenbrook Primary School are asked to contribute: 
$40 per child in Year 1 to 6, $50 per child in Pre-Primary, and $60 per child in 
Kindergarten.  Thank you to all those who have paid their fees, however if you have not 
paid these fees through your Book Order with Campion, they can be paid in cash, 
cheque or EFTPOS at the Office 
 
Student Numbers for 2021 - We have commenced planning for the 2021 school year. If 
your child/children will not be returning in 2021 please complete and return the form or 
notify the office as soon as possible. If your child/children will be going on an extended 
holiday and will be returning after the commencement date of 1st February 2021, could 
you also please come to the office and complete and return the form notifying the 
school of the absence and the expected return date 

 
Faction Sports Carnival - The Sports Carnival will be held Week 7 on Thursday 3rd 
September 2020 with jumps being held on Monday 31st August 2020.   
 
Interschool Sports Carnival – The Interschool Carnival will be held following the Faction 
Sports Carnival in Week 9 on Friday 18th September 2020. 
 
News from the Science Room - Students have continued to work enthusiastically in 
science this year so if you would like to see an update please visit the school’s website 
http://www.ellenbrookps.wa.edu.au.  Science Week is coming up soon - 17th -21st 
August.   Household batteries can be dropped off for recycling. Thank you for 
participating in this program. Mrs Brockhoff  Level 3 Classroom Teacher 
 
News from Ellenbrook Secondary College – We are running a 'STEM Warriors' program 

that will have an after school STEM activity each term at ESC for Yr 5 & 6 students. Our 

first session is August 13th 
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Term 3 
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Term 4 

13th Oct – 17th Dec 
 

  
P& C U PD A TE 

 
 
General Update - A general P&C meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, 5th  
August 2020 at 7pm in the staff room.  Everyone is welcome to attend. 
 
Uniform Shop Update 
OPENING HOURS 
Thursday       8:30 AM to 9:00 AM 
  
Ordering Uniforms - An order form with payment can be placed in the P&C Box 
located in the front office. Orders can also be made via Flexischools.  Online 
orders are encouraged, if possible.  If you require an urgent order to be 
purchased, please contact the Uniform Shop at uniforms@eipspandc.org.au and 
we will fill and deliver to your child's classroom ASAP.  All queries regarding the 
Uniform Shop can also be directed to this email address. 
 
 
  

Events Update 
 
 
Entertainment Books - The Entertainment Book for 2020 has launched!  A flyer 
has been sent home with students.  If you wish to purchase the new 
membership, please visit our fundraising page to order online 
www.entbook.com.au/8584n8  
  
Father’s Day Stall - The annual Father’s Day Stall and raffle will be held on 
Wednesday, 2nd  September 2020.  More information will be sent home shortly. 
 
School Banking Update - School banking has resumed on a Wednesday morning 
in the library.  
 
Have a question or want to stay up to date with the latest news please join the 
Ellenbrook PS P&C Facebook group (https://facebook.com/groups/eipspandc/) 
OR Please email us at eipspandc@gmail.com. 
  

Kind Regards, 

Ellenbrook PS P&C 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

2020 

 

31st July 2020 

Working with current year 2-5 

students living in Brabham area 

Email address - brabham.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 
Thank you to the  Ellenbrook PS for welcoming the Brabham PS (Planning Name) 
Leadership Team so warmly, and for providing us with a space to work for the 
next semester, while our lovely new school is being finalised. 
Dr MacNeill, Mrs Rosher and their staff could not have been more 
accommodating. We’ve really enjoyed meeting parents and children who live in 
the Brabham area, and may be attending Brabham PS in 2021. 
Our Brabham PS office is open at EPS Monday to Friday (near EL3). We are here 
each day between 8am and 4pm if you’d like to come in and meet us, ask any 
questions about our new school or collect/deliver Enrolment Forms. 
Thank you for all the Enrolment expressions of interest received so far – we have 
received a great amount of interest and are working through the forms and 
supporting evidence now. You will be notified shortly on the outcome of your 
application. Please be reassured that if you have a student in Year Pre-Primary 
to Year 6 and you currently reside in the Brabham PS local intake area then your 
child is guaranteed a place in the school.  
Enrolment packs will be available in the next few weeks, and we will send these 
home with students who are enrolled at Ellenbrook PS. 
 
Mrs Blackmore (Principal) and Mr Chiappalone (Deputy Principal) have been into 
classes to meet prospective Brabham students, and Mrs Nelson (Deputy 
Principal) will visit next week. This Friday 31st July Mrs Blackmore and Mr 
Chiappalone will work with all current Yr. 2-5 students who live in the Brabham 
area. These students will be provided with the opportunity to contribute to 
Brabham PS decision making. We will prioritise student voice in planning for the 
design of the new playgrounds, extra-curricular programs and school learning 
environment.  
 
We are also planning informal parent sessions, for us to be able to meet and 
provide information for Brabham PS parents in the near future. We will keep you 
informed of these parent session dates and times. 
Last term we held five Community Cafes for Brabham families and community 
members to provide input into school planning. We have also surveyed all 
parents we have enrolment details for. Using this data we have now moved into 
our decision making phase. We held the first of our Steering Sub- Committee 
meetings this week for parents and community members to consider the data 
collected already, and discuss school name, uniform and logo. We thank these 
community members for their time and contributions.  We will keep our 
Brabham PS families informed of our decisions throughout the rest of the year.  
Once again, thank you for the lovely warm welcome at Ellenbrook PS, and we 
look forward to meeting and working with you all as the year progresses. 
Warm regards 
Mrs Blackmore (Principal), Mr Chiappalone (Deputy Principal) and Mrs Nelson 
(Deputy Principal) 
 

     
              Mrs Blackmore                   Mrs Nelson           Mr Chiappalone 
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Term Dates for 2020 
Term 1   3rd February – 9th April 
Term 2  28th April – 3rd July 
Term 3  21st July – 25th September 
Term 4  13th October – 17th December 

 
ELLENBROOK PRIMARY SCHOOL  

TERM PLANNER  

TERM 3 2020 
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